
An Observation
Message from Rabbi Seth Haaz

As I look forward to Rosh Hashanah and 
also to kicking off Har Zion’s Centennial 
celebrations in the fall of 2024, I want to share 
an observation. This particular observation is 
not about the increasing health of Har Zion 
with respect to membership and finances. It 
is not about the beautiful ways in which our physical campus is 
evolving to be safer, more accessible, and more engaging to our 
families and children. It is not about the enthusiasm and positive 
energy flowing through meetings of Har Zion’s lay leadership. It 
is not about Gesher, our revamped B’nei Mitzvah program that 
distinguishes us from all other synagogues in the way that we invest 
in community and teach mastery of Jewish skills. It is not about the 
talented staff and fantastic parent support that make the NCCECE, 
the JFGRS, and our Day Camp so strong. It is not about the vision 
and generosity of our members. These are all big observations 
about the strength and growth of our community. The observation I 
want to share is a small one, but it is no less significant: There is more 
dancing at Har Zion than there used to be. At auf rufs, anniversaries, 
and birthdays, dozens of congregants consistently flood the bimah 
to actively celebrate with their friends. 

In the past, congregants watched from their seats. They sang, 
and they clapped. Now, they dance on the bimah. Rabbi Nachman 
of Bratslav said: “Through dancing and the movements you make 
with your body, you awaken joy within yourself” (Sefer ha-Middot, 
Simha, #8). There is a palpable difference in our Sanctuary, and 
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A Message from the Presidents
As we write this message, we have just welcomed Cantor Randy Herman and his family (Nicole, Kaya and Donovan).  

Cantor Herman is only the third permanent voice at Har Zion in eighty years.  What a great legacy.  We are also in 
the midst of the planning of our Centennial celebrations, and of course, preparation for the High Holidays, Sukkot, 
Shemini Atzeret and Simhat Torah are on the front burners. Summer is not a slow period at Har Zion. Our award-
winning camp was in full swing and preparations for the new school year at our award-winning Noreen Cook Center 
for Early Childhood Education are well underway.

Har Zion is a place for prayer, education, spirituality, friendships, social action, celebrating life cycle events, 
community service, making connections, social life, fun, good food and volunteerism.  We hope you take advantage 
of what we have to offer.  We are always available for you to seek us out, in person, by phone or electronically.  There 
are opportunities for volunteers in all areas of synagogue life. Please join us.

We wish you and yours a new year filled with good health, joyous occasions, prosperity and peace.
G’mar Hatimah Tova,

Lynne Landsburg
Elliot Rosen

Join Lower Merion Kehilah to
awaken your mind and soul with an
engaging evening of theater, music, 
and spiritual forgiveness (Selichot),
as we open our hearts in
anti cipati on of the High Holidays.

 Schedule:

 8:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. Arrival, Nosh and Communal Havdalah
 8:30 p.m. - 9:30 p.m. Program
 Act I: To Reach Across a River by Marshall Botvinick
 Performed by Theatre Ariel
 In a world where family is everything, Yehudis is unable to
 have a child. Surrounded by the traditions of her Hasidic
 community, she must decide between taking solace in her
 situation – or fi nding the faith to live her inner truth.

 9:30 p.m. - Choice of Services
 Option One: Community and Choir
 Option Two: Soulful Contemporary with Band

In-person and Zoom
Zoom links will be provided. Check your emails closer to the program date.
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Join Lower Merion Kehilah to awaken your mind and soul with an 
engaging evening of theater, music,  and spiritual forgiveness (Selichot), 
as we open our hearts in anticipation of the High Holidays.

8:00 PM – Arrival, Nosh and Communal Havdalah
8:30 PM – Program
Act I: To Reach Across a River by Marshall Botvinick
Performed by Theatre Ariel
In a world where family is everything, Yehudis is unable to have a child. 
Surrounded by the traditions of her Hasidic community, she must decide 
between taking solace in her situation or finding the faith to live her inner truth.

9:30 PM – Choice of Services
Option One: Community and Choir
Option Two: Soulful Contemporary with Band

Questions? Contact Noah Schoenberg at nschoenberg@jewishphilly.org

Saturday, September 9 | 8:00 PM
In-person and Zoom
Zoom links will be provided. Check your emails closer to the program date.

Join Lower Merion Kehilah to
awaken your mind and soul with an
engaging evening of theater, music, 
and spiritual forgiveness (Selichot),
as we open our hearts in
anti cipati on of the High Holidays.

 Schedule:

 8:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. Arrival, Nosh and Communal Havdalah
 8:30 p.m. - 9:30 p.m. Program
 Act I: To Reach Across a River by Marshall Botvinick
 Performed by Theatre Ariel
 In a world where family is everything, Yehudis is unable to
 have a child. Surrounded by the traditions of her Hasidic
 community, she must decide between taking solace in her
 situation – or fi nding the faith to live her inner truth.

 9:30 p.m. - Choice of Services
 Option One: Community and Choir
 Option Two: Soulful Contemporary with Band

In-person and Zoom
Zoom links will be provided. Check your emails closer to the program date.
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High Holiday Service Schedule for 2023 – 5784
•	 All High Holy Day services, programs and classes will be in-person in the Har Zion Sanctuary and Livestreamed, unless 

	 otherwise noted.
•	 All Family and Youth services will be in-person only and indicated below in italics.
•	 All outdoor services and programming are dependent on weather.
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Denotes Community Moment

SELIHOT
Saturday, September 9
8:00 PM – Community Selihot with Kehillah of Lower Merion 
at Har Zion Temple (In-person and Zoom)

EREV ROSH HASHANAH
Friday, September 15
6:00 PM – Evening Service 

ROSH HASHANAH – FIRST DAY
Saturday, September 16
8:30-10:30 AM – Morning Service and Torah Service 
	 9:00-10:00 AM – 1st-6th Grade Students and Parents Service
	 (Dogole Chapel)
	 9:30-10:30 AM – Preschool-age Students and Families Service
	 (Berkowitz Family Auditorium)
	 10:00 AM-12:30 PM – Youth Activities – 1st-6th Grades 
	 (JFGRS Hallway)
	 10:30 AM-12:30 PM – Babysitting (Rooms 108 and 109)
	 11:00 AM-12:00 PM – Link Teen Activity – 7th-12th Grades
	 (Room 215)
10:30 AM-12:00 PM – Community Moment: 
Rosh Hashanah Mosaic with Cantor Herman 
including Rabbi Haaz’s Sermon
12:00-1:15 PM – Musaf 
7:15 PM – Evening Service

ROSH HASHANAH – SECOND DAY
Sunday, September 17
8:15-10:30 AM – Morning Service and Torah Service 
	 9:00 AM-12:30 PM – Youth Activities and Services – 
	 1st-6th Graders (JFGRS Hallway)
	 9:15 AM-12:15 PM – Babysitting (Rooms 108 and 109)
	 12:15 PM – Preschool Picnic (Field near playground) 
10:30-11:15 AM –Shofar Service and Sermon 
11:15 AM-12:45 PM – Musaf
1:00-1:30 PM – Community Moment: 
Shofar Service in Sayer-Berkowitz 
Pavilion (in-person only)
6:00 PM – Tashlich – Depart HZT to walk to river (or meet group 
at the river at 6:30 PM) 
7:30 PM – Evening Service 

KOL NIDRE
Sunday, September 24
6:00 PM – Kol Nidre Service – Community 
Moment: Cantor Herman on Forgiveness 
	 6:00 PM – All Children and Youth invited with families to main 
	 service for Kol Nidre and Rabbinic Folk Tale 
	 6:45-7:45 PM – 1st-6th Grade Student Activities 
	 (JFGRS Hallway)
	 6:45-7:45 PM – Link Teen Activity – 7th-12th Grades 
	 (Room 215)
7:15 PM – Message from the Presidents

YOM KIPPUR
Monday, September 25
9:00-11:30 AM – Morning Service and Torah Service 
	 9:00-10:30 AM - 1st-6th Grade Students and Parents Service
	 (Dogole Chapel)
	 9:30-10:30 AM - Preschool-age Students and Families Service
	 (Berkowitz Family Auditorium)
	 10:30 AM-1:30 PM - Babysitting (Rooms 108 and 109)
	 10:30 AM-1:30 PM – Youth Activities – 1st-6th Grades 
	 (JFGRS Hallway)
	 11:00 AM-12:00 PM – Link Teen Activity – 7th-12th Grades
	 (Room 215)
11:30 AM-1:00 PM – Community Moment: 
Yom Kippur Mosaic with Cantor Herman 
including Rabbi Haaz’s Sermon
1:00-1:30 PM – Yizkor
1:30–3:15 PM – Musaf
3:45-4:45 PM – Adult Education Class – Dr. Ely Levine and 
	 Rabbi Shawn (50th Anniversary Yom Kippur War)
5:00 PM – Minha and Neilah 
	 7:15 PM –7th and 8th Grade Students meet with Rabbi Shawn
7:25 PM – Ma’ariv 
7:35-7:45 PM – Community Moment: 
Shofar/Yom Kippur Finale – 
students will be honored

Please watch your email for Sukkot Service times
and Activities.



Ritual Matters
Message from Dr. Ely Levine,
Ritual Director and Scholar in Residence

One of the most meaningful moments 
of our prayer services is – perhaps, not sur-
prisingly – one of the newest elements in 
our services.  The prayer for healing speaks 
to us so much because it is something 
we understand.  As many of you know, I 
maintain a list of names of people in need of healing, which we 
read as part of the prayer.  When we are given a name to add to 
the list, it allows us not only to pray for their well-being, but also 
to try to provide whatever support we are able to them and to 
those who care for them.  

It is often a sudden event for which we add them to the list, but, 
when a person recovers, there is no similar event that shocks us 
into notifying the synagogue!  As time goes on, our list becomes 
more out of date. To better maintain the list and to promote 
more contact with you about your loved ones, we are changing 
our procedure a little.  When you give us a name, we will keep it 
on the list for three months. If, at the end of three months, you 
feel that the person still needs our prayers, our attention, please 
contact us again to keep that person’s name to the list.   

There is a wide range of opinions about what our prayers for 
healing do. What does it mean to ask God to bring healing to 
people in an age of modern medicine?  I certainly do not know; 
I do not think anyone knows! But I do have a strong belief in 
what our prayers help us to do in the world. We know that our 
attention to a person’s condition can have a positive impact on 
that person’s recovery and healing.  In reciting the prayers, by 
including our loved ones, we motivate ourselves to do what 
we can, to reach out, to raise spirits, to help mend and heal our 
friends and family whose bodies and spirits need such healing.   
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We Need You!
Interested in serving as a High Holiday usher?

Please contact Alan Workman 
at ajworkman@aol.com. 

Message from 
Cantor Randy Herman

To my new community, my new home, 
my new friends – 

Allow me to introduce myself: my name is 
Randy Herman. I’m your new hazzan, your 
new cantor [huge smile emoji!], and I am 
thrilled to be here, truly.  My wife Nicole and I 
arrived in town in late June (I officially began 
at HZT on July 1), along with our kids Kaya (5), and Donovan (2), 
who both attended the amazing Har Zion Day Camp and LOVED 
it.  Kaya will enter Kindergarten at HZT in the fall, and Donovan 
will be in the 2’s.  

During my 5th and final year at The Jewish Theological 
Seminary (JTS) in 2007, I became the part-time interim cantor 
at Bet Torah, a super-vibrant 500-family Conservative shul in 
Mt. Kisco (Northern Westchester County), NY.  Upon graduating 
from JTS in 2008, I became BT’s full-time cantor, for 12 wonderful 
years.  During that time I got married, had my first kid, and 
Nicole and I decided to make a change.  We moved to Baltimore, 
where I became the cantor of Chizuk Amuno Congregation and 
Schools – a 1000+ family shul with a Schechter Day School on its 
campus.  I realized fairly quickly that this was unfortunately not 
the ideal fit for me or my family, and we made another extremely 
difficult decision – to move on one more time, in pursuit of the 
right community. 

I became aware that the amazing Cantor Eliot Vogel was 
retiring, and the cantorial position at HZT was opening up.  And 
then I realized, this was where Rabbi Seth Haaz was serving – and 
that, my friends, was the first huge draw for me here.  Rabbi Haaz 
is an absolute dream rabbi for any cantor to serve with.  We were 
friends at JTS together, and my fellow cantorial students at the 
time would all agree – Rabbi Haaz was the type of rabbi we all 
wanted to serve with.  Warm, wise, witty, winsome – I almost 
didn’t need to know anything else about the shul; serving with 
Rabbi Haaz would be as good as it gets. And then I met Gavi, 
and Norman, Dr. Ely Levine, Rabbi Shawn, etc… just a fabulous 
staff.  We met Sandi and saw the preschool, and the kindergarten.  
And then…

We discovered Lower Merion. Wow, wow, wow. For those of 
you who’ve been here your whole lives, and perhaps take it 
for granted, here’s a newcomer’s perspective: this place is to 
die for – we absolutely love it. The historic neighborhoods and 
houses, the trees, the restaurants, the vibe – we feel like we truly 
struck gold, and couldn’t be happier to be here in every way. I 
can’t wait to meet all of you!  I’m here, I’m available – let’s talk, 
meet, have breakfast or lunch…. And please, come to shul on a 
Shabbat morning! I want to sing and pray with you, schmooze 
at the kiddush….  I am honored and excited to be a part of this 
community; it feels good to be home. Let’s create great new 
things together.

An Observation (continued from page 1) 
it speaks to the evolution of our community. We are finding, 
sharing, and expressing a greater joy, and we are celebrating life 
more fully together. 

But simha (joy) is not the only reason congregants have been 
on the bimah in recent months. Our congregation has created 
a new ritual for the Prayer for Healing where congregants are 
invited up to the bimah to stand facing the Torahs before the 
open Ark as the prayer is offered. This drawing close to Torah is 
an expression of our deep desire that God remain close to us and 
to our loved ones and friends who are ill, and it places us in close 
proximity with others who care about us. It is an opportunity to 
share our concern, express our support, and to wrap our tallit 
around a friend. 

As Har Zion grows and strengthens, we are learning more and 
more how to journey through life together, dancing through 
times of joy and sustaining one another through times of need. 
We dance, we pray, we sing, we laugh, we cry. We will do all of 
these together in the year 5784, and Har Zion has been embracing 
our community in all of these ways for ninety-nine years. And, 
Har Zion will continue to be a blessing to many, many thousands 
of people in the next one hundred years. Kein yehi ratzon – may 
this be God’s will.

(Continued on page 4)
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Keep sending names:  please include a sense of what sort of 
healing you are praying for, whether it be recovery from surgery, 
overcoming the common cold, or triumph over cancer.  And come 
up onto the bimah as we recite the prayer before the Ark.  We 
eagerly pray with you for healing:  for that time when – even if 
their medical condition cannot improve – their spiritual state is 
restored. 

 “May the Source of Strength, who blessed the ones before us, help 
us find the courage to make our lives a blessing.” – Debbie Friedman

Ritual Matters (continued from page 3)

An Experience to Remember
by Lynne Landsburg

This past April I had the incredible experience of traveling to 
Whitwell, TN along with 32 other adults from Har Zion, Adath 
Israel, and Beth Hillel-Beth El where we experienced the Paper 
Clip Project first hand.   Our trip was led by Norman Einhorn and 
Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani.

Some of you may not be familiar with the Paper Clips Project.  
It began in 1998 when the principal of Whitwell Middle School, 
Linda Hooper, wanted a project that would teach the students 
the importance of tolerance and respect for different cultures.  
After returning from a teacher training course, David Smith, the 
8th grade history teacher and assistant principal, suggested an 
after-school course that would study the Holocaust.  Eighth grade 
Language Arts teacher, Sandra Roberts, held the first session in 
October 1998.  As the students learned about the Holocaust, the 
sheer number of Jews killed by the Nazis overwhelmed them.  Six 
million was a number they had difficulty grasping.

As a result of their research, the students discovered the 
people of Norway began wearing a paperclip in solidarity with 
the Jews who were forced to wear a yellow Star of David. A 
student suggested they collect six million paperclips to represent 
the six million Jews killed in the Holocaust. As word spread 
of the students’ request for paperclips, people from all seven 
continents responded with letters and paperclips. In all, they 
received 30 million paperclips, over 3000 letters and documents, 
and over 5000 artifacts including a Torah. They also acquired an 
authentic German railcar that was used to transport people to 
concentration and death camps.

The students filled the railcar with 11 million paperclips, 
one for each victim of the Holocaust. The railcar became the 
centerpiece of the Children’s Holocaust Memorial housed outside 
the Whitwell Middle School. In a small park surrounding the 
railcar are 18 stained glass or sculptured butterflies along with 
a monument filled with 1.6 million paperclips honoring the 
children killed in the Holocaust.

We arrived at Whitwell Middle School and were greeted by 
the current students involved in the Holocaust program. After 
dinner and wonderful discussions with the students and some 
community members, we went to the railcar for a moving Yom 
Hashoah ceremony led by Norman and Rabbi Shawn.  The next 
morning, we davened Shaharit in the railcar. It was difficult to 
say the prayers as the emotions of the moment overwhelmed 
many of us. The other activities of the trip included lunch 
and discussions with other community members, a visit to a 
beautiful synagogue in Chattanooga where we met the Rabbi 
and President, and a visit to the Whitwell Miners Museum where 
we learned about the history of the coal mines which are no 
longer operational. It was a quick but very meaningful trip I will 
never forget.

Har Zion has been a part of the Philly Friends of Whitwell for 
20 years. Many Har Zion students and their parents have visited 
Whitwell and Whitwell students have visited Har Zion.  A group 
of Har Zion students and their parents will visit Whitwell on 
September 10 and 11. A group of Whitwell students and their 
chaperones will be here at Har Zion on October 20-22. I hope 
you will be able to join us for Shabbat services on October 20 
and 21 to welcome our guests from Whitwell.
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Honoring our strong traditions, it is with 
great pleasure to take a look back at our glorious past.



ADULT JEWISH LEARNING . . .
Please watch the weekly emails for more info and updates for these classes. 

Sisterhood Rosh Hodesh
Tuesdays, 4 PM
October 17, November 14, December 14, January 9, 
February 6, March 5, April 9, May 7, June 6
In-person and Zoom
Warm, interactive, and challenging discussions related 
to the holidays and themes of each month are led by 
group members. For more information, please contact 
Meryl Littman, merylitt@vet.upenn.edu or Janice Katz, 
rhk101@hotmail.com.

MONDAY
Starting September 18
1 PM – NaKh: The Rest of the Bible with Dr. Ely Levine
In-person and Zoom

We spend a lot of time on certain parts of the Bible – chiefly, 
the Torah. It is time to read through the Prophets and the Writings 
more carefully. Join this class to read and discuss the rest of the 
Bible. We will move at a comfortable pace, but include some 
deep exploration of texts. New participants are welcome at any 
time! We are looking at the end of King David’s career and ready 
to move onto his successors.

8:30 PM – Talmud Study with Rabbi Gary Charlestein
Zoom only

Please call Gary (215-290-0405) if you need to pick up new text.

TUESDAY
10:30 AM – Experience the Joys of Yiddish 
with Gerry Spector
In-Person and Zoom
October 17 and 31, November 21, December 5 and 19, 
January 9 and 23, February 6 and 20, March 5 and 19, April 
2 and 16, May 7 and 21, June 4

These classes are aimed at all ages. Knowledge of Yiddish is not 
required. The emphasis is Yiddish culture, literature, theater and 
song.  Language is taught using literary and musical examples.

12 PM – Study of the Book of Samuel with 
Rabbi Gary Charlestein
In-person and Zoom
1710 Romano Dr., Plymouth Meeting

WEDNESDAY
8:15 AM – TISCH with Rabbi Shawn
In-person and Zoom

Join Rabbi Shawn for inspirational learning. In this class we will 
engage in weekly Halakha (legal text) study from the Rambam’s 
Mishneh Torah.  
Please note! This class is using a new Zoom link. Check 
your emails for the updated link.

THURSDAY
Starting September 14
10:30 AM – Commentaries on Exodus with Rabbi Ira Flax
In-person and Zoom

Join us for an in-depth study of the Book of Exodus. Starting 
with the commentary of the Hertz and Etz Chaim Chumash we 
then delve into the insights found in the Talmud, Midrash, and 
the major commentators spanning the length of Jewish history. 
It’s Torah as you have never studied it!

Starting September 14
12:30 PM – Jewish Books in Christian Bibles 
with Dr. Ely Levine
In-person and Zoom

Ancient Jewish literature was quite varied. What Jews decided 
to preserve was just a small portion; Christians preserved many, 
many Jewish texts. Come read through some of these Jewish 
texts, including the Gospels, Jubilees, and Maccabees. See 
what other ideas Jews had that may not have been preserved 
in mainstream Judaism, other ideas that seemed to find a 
roundabout way into normative Judaism, and still other Jewish 
ideas that ended up being used against Jews.

FRIDAY
New Class beginning September 8
8:15 AM – Legally Speaking with Rabbi Shawn
In-person and Zoom

This class will read, analyze and discuss contemporary issues 
and how they are handled in Teshuvot/Legal Responsa of the 
Conservative movement. No prior legal knowledge necessary. 
Class will meet for 40 minutes following Friday morning minyan.

SATURDAY
Following morning services – Milton Pomerantz
Interactive Torah Study 
This participant-led and organized study group wrestles with the 
meaning of the weekly Torah portion

Shabbat Talmud Class with Rabbi Gary Charlestein
Saturday afternoon, one hour before Minha
In-person only in the Rudofker Library
This class is in addition to his Monday evening class

Stay tuned for new classes coming up:
Sisterhood Program with Cantor Herman: October 4
Three-part series taught by Cantor Randy Herman:
 Jewish influence on the music of… 
Four-part series on American Jewish History with 
Dr. Michael Schatz and a tour
Dates and times to be determined. Watch your emails for 
more information.
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Steak & Bourbon Opening Dinner
Wednesday, October 4, 6:30 PM

in the Kendall Sukkah
Watch your email for more info

Eagles Game Watch Party
Eagles vs Kansas City Chiefs

Monday, November 20, 8:15 PM
BYOB

For more info on Men's Club programs, please contact 
Jordan Landau at jordan.landau@gmail.com.

NACHES, ETC . . .MEN'S CLUB . . .

Har Zion Caring Connection
Are you or your loved ones living in Senior Communities and Assisted Care Communities? We would love to hear 

from you. 
Please help the Har Zion Caring Connection and let us know how we can connect. Please call the synagogue 

office or email us at caring@harziontemple.org – and we will reach out. 
Also if you need a ride to Har Zion, or can provide an occasional ride, please let us know that as well.

The Men’s Club Golf outing on May 1 was a great success! Over 
50 golfers came out on a beautiful Monday. Congratulations to 
Paul Markowitz, Bret Sandler, Jason Schwartz and Alex Epstein 
overall winners at -11. 

Dan Feith – longest drive winner 
Charlie Graening – closest to the pin on 6 

Steve Mendelson – closest to the pin on 16 
A big Thank You to our sponsors: 

Firstrust Financial Resources Wealth Management,
PJ Fitzpatrick, WB Cleaners 

A HUGE thank you to Bala Golf Club and Bruce Halpren. The 
course was in excellent condition, you would not have guessed 
it rained over 3 inches for 3 days.

 Thank you all! Jordan Landau, Men’s Club President

BIRTHS
Welcome to the world to

Kobi Alan Gamliel, son of Julie & Yoni Gamliel, 
brother of Shoshana, grandson of Lisa & Arthur 
Berkowitz and Dina & Jacky Gamliel, great 
grandson of Barbara & Alan (z”l) Boroff and 
Barbara & Edwin (z’l) Berkowitz, nephew of 
Emily & Jonathan Fridberg and Lauren & Jake 
Berkowitz, and cousin of Benjamin and Miriam. 
Kobi arrived May 27, 2023.

Julian Scott Dein, son of Dr. Eric Dein & Jessica Wasilewsky, and 
grandson of Robin & Dr. Robert Dein. Julian arrived July 12, 2023.

MAZEL TOV!
Mazel tov Rabbi Shawn! 

On May 22, Rabbi Shawn 
received his Honorary 
Doctorate Degree from the 
Ziegler School of Rabbinic 
Studies of American Jewish 
University in Los Angeles.

Do you have other good news to share? Just let us know: 
jfetscher@harziontemple.org.

Inclusivity Committee
The Inclusivity Committee of Har 

Zion Temple endeavors to create a 
spiritual and physical environment in 
which everyone is able to comfortably 
participate in congregational life 
without barriers or judgement. In line 
with the Har Zion’s mission and values, 
we seek to educate, promote, and integrate the ideology of 
inclusion into all aspects of the synagogue and its programming. 
Our initiatives and programming are aimed at fostering a greater 
sense of warmth and belonging for all who wish to participate 
in the Har Zion Temple community. 

Our committee is hard at work on various initiatives and 
programs for the next year, including multi-faith family 
engagement, a series on child mental health, and LGBTQ+ 
education. If you are interested in learning more or contributing 
to our efforts, please email inclusivity@harziontemple.org.”
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Message from Dr. Michael Schatz, 
Principal, JFGRS  

The Jane Fishman Grinberg Religious 
School is looking forward to a new school 
year for 5784!  We can’t wait to welcome back 
over 150 children to our Gan-Zayin classes this 
year.  It promises to be a school year filled with 
learning and community building.   

Jewish learning is not simply decoding the Hebrew alphabet, 
nor is it solely based on prayer and Torah values, though of course 
it does include these foundational elements.  Jewish learning is 
immersion in the whole of Jewish culture and religion –  our way 
of initiating our children into our millenia-old civilization as it is 
reimagined in each generation.  We do this through various 
lenses and experiences. Some involve traditional classroom 
activities, while others allow our children to express their 
learning through different sorts of experiences.  We don’t just 
read a story or play a game about Shabbat dinner; we have 
Shabbat dinner with all its accompanying rituals.  We don’t 
just look at a picture of a Havdalah candle, we have a Havdalah 
service.  We don’t just read about Jewish history, we create 
a museum of family heirlooms where we tie our own family 
experience into the fabric of Jewish continuity.  

At Har Zion we are blessed with generous congregants 
who understand these values and provide our school with 
the resources to make them happen. The Keiser-Wilf family, 
for example, assures that our annual Pesah model seder is an 
enriching experience to help children prepare to participate 
in their families’ sedarim.  The Abiri and Jean families have 
supported our arts programs. Even our youngest religious 
school children create sophisticated ritual objects that are 
used year to year (even week to week) in their homes. Older 
children are exposed to professional calligraphers, paper cutters, 
woodworkers and others who guide them in the creation of 
special objects that enhance their home Judaica collection and 
the rituals that accompany these objects. These families also 
generously support our gift books, in which over the course of 
their religious school years, our children begin to build a Judaica 
library befitting children of “The People of the Book.”  

Many of these special activities will happen over the course of 
the school year in each different class. We look forward to sharing 
pictures and experiences in future Bulletins and in our secure Jane 
Fishman Grinberg Religious School Facebook page.  Look us up 
and join the group to see more!  

Wishing our Har Zion family L’Shanah Tovah – a Happy and 
Healthy New Year.

EDUCATION . . .

Last year’s Zayin class at the woodwork studio making Challah 
boards.

Rachel Gilje making 
Shema in Hebrew 

calligraphy.

The Dalet class made paper 
cut Hamsas.

Hudson Fishkind making a 
Challah cover.
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Message from Sandi Toben,
Early Childhood Ed Director

Another great summer at Har Zion Day 
Camp has come to an end.  I would like to 
thank each and every counselor for making 
this summer special.  Our campers had so 
much fun during our amazing activities. Our 
campers swam, danced, played sports, learned Hebrew and 
science, and made friends during an incredible eight weeks 
together.  Our summer is always marked by two wonderful 
celebrations.  Family Fun Night was a great success.  Families 
enjoyed a picnic dinner and Kona Ice dessert, while the children 
enjoyed inflatables, sand art, bounce house, and balloon 
art. Our Camp Carnival was a celebration of our campers for our 
campers.  Thank you to all the parent volunteers who made this 
day possible.  

We cannot talk about camp without mention of camp director, 
Diane Halpren. She was behind the scenes every day making sure 
all our campers were 
safe and having the 
best summer. Diane’s 
dedication to the 
camp and initiative 
to bring a diverse 
a n d  e n g a g i n g 
schedule of activities 
to our community 
h a s  p r o d u c e d  a 
well-respected and 
highly sought after 
day camp.  We are 
grateful for Diane 
and her  years  of 
dedication to the Har 
Zion Day Camp and 
the Noreen Cook Center for Early Childhood Education. We wish 
Diane all the best in her retirement. You can still visit Diane at our 
monthly Tot Shabbat starting in October!

Our 2023-2024 School Year is about to kick off and our staff is 
ready to invite your students into their classrooms. The NCCECE 
is welcoming new families, new staff, and new initiatives. We are 
excited to have Missie Pludo join our administration team! Missie 
will be helping with teacher training, Kids Knowledge College, 
and our new Lundy Inclusion Initiative. The new Lundy Inclusion 
Initiative will bring our teachers resources and training to further 
diversify and sharpen their toolbox of strategies. Each student is 
unique and their learning needs and wants differ. This initiative 
celebrates those differences and establishes our classrooms as 
places where diverse learning styles and students’ needs are 
met with love and understanding. We are excited for another 
year of growth!

Please join us for our Tot Family Rosh Hashanah service on 
Saturday, September 16!

Upcoming NCCECE/HSA Events 
September	  
4	 Labor Day 
6	 Meet and Greet/ HSA Welcome Back – 
	 9 AM-12 PM 
7	 First Day of School! 
15	 Erev Rosh Hashanah – No School 
16 and 17   Rosh Hashanah
24	 Erev Yom Kippur 
25	 Yom Kippur – No School 
27	 Back to School Night – 7 PM 
29	 Erev Sukkot – 12 PM Dismissal 
30	 Sukkot 
October 
1	 Sukkot 
6	 Erev Shemini Atzeret – 12 PM Dismissal 
7	 Shemini Atzeret 
8	 Simhat Torah 
20	 Shabbat Sha-Blue Jeans – featuring Gan class 
28	 Tot Shabbat 
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Look who had fun at Family Fun Night!



SISTERHOOD . . .
Sisterhood Calendar

Sisterhood Shmooze
Wednesday, September 13, 11 AM 

Sisterhood Book Club
Wednesdays, September 27, November 8, 12:30 PM 

Sukkah Decorating
Thursday, September 28, 10 AM 

Sukkot Program with Cantor Herman in the Sukkah
Wednesday, October 4, 11 AM

Rosh Hodesh Group
Tuesdays, October 17, November 14

(Zoom/In-person) 4 PM

Opening Dinner
Wednesday, October 18, 6:30 PM

Board Meeting
Sunday, October 22, 10 AM

Mid-Atlantic Region Torah Fund Event
Congregation Beth Tikvah, Marlton, NJ

Sunday, November 12, 11:30 AM

Save the Date!
Torah Fund Brunch

Sunday, December 10, 11 AM

Floral Fund Donation Cards
Minimum contribution: $10 / Four for $30

Questions? Please contact Janice Katz, 
610-525-1101 or rhk101@hotmail.com. 

See contributions page for Floral Fund donations.

Welcome Back!
Message from Michele Perlstein, Sisterhood President

This summer, as President of the Sisterhood of Har Zion 
Temple, I had the pleasure of attending the Women’s League for 
Conservative Judaism’s International Convention  from July 16-19, 
in Schaumberg, IL. It was a busy three days of programming and 
education where I learned many interesting things (for instance, 
I never realized that at the second World Zionist Congress in 
1898 women were allowed to vote), made new friends from 
around the country, and heard from some fascinating speakers. 
(There’s too much to summarize in this small space but ask me 
about the talk given by the lovely Dafnah Sizomu, the daughter 
of Rabbi Gershom Sizomu, the religious leader of the Abayudaya 
community in Uganda, in particular). I really enjoyed learning 
more about Masorti Olami and Mercaz Olami and I’m glad to 
report that Conservative Judaism is thriving around the world. 
It was so inspiring to see a recording of an interview with the 
Executive Director of Women of the Wall, Yochi Rappeport, 
and learn more about their dedication in the face of intense 
opposition to attaining the right of women to wear prayer shawls, 
pray, and read Torah aloud at the Western Wall.

However, the highlight for me was when our Sisterhood 
was named one of the awardees of the Jewels in the Crown 
Award! This award recognizes Sisterhood affiliates which meet 
certain standards of excellence in education, engagement, and 
participation. Those who achieve this award are considered to 
be the best at educating, inspiring, and helping others. It was 
an honor to be awarded this recognition and I’m so glad I was 
able to be there in person to receive the award at the ceremony. 

It is not lost on me that the reason our 
Sisterhood was eligible for the Jewels 
in the Crown award is because of all 
our fabulous engaged women who do 
so much for our synagogue and larger 
Jewish Community. In April and May, we 
finished out the year with two terrific 
programs. The first was a challah baking 
afternoon with our own Maxine Rosen 
and the second was with speaker Amy 
E. Feldman, Esq. who spoke about the 

dangers of children and “sexting”. (This program was recorded 
so if anyone is interested in getting a copy of this talk please let 
me know). Thank you to Sheila Schafer, the VP of Programs, for 
coordinating these two programs for us. 

In June, we had a fabulous Closing Campaign and Dinner. I 
would like to thank the co-chairs, Abby Siegel-Greenberg and 
Aimee Silverman, along with VP of Ways and Means, Robin 
Zatuchni and Sisterhood Past President Lynne Landsburg for 
putting together a highly entertaining evening with performer 
Elizabeth Knecht. The money we raised from your contributions 
will help support everything Sisterhood does for our members 
and the entire Har Zion community.

As for the upcoming year, we in Sisterhood have been planning 
and preparing for a new year of fun, educational, and interesting 

programs! I look forward to seeing you at our Sisterhood 
Schmooze and babka and challah pick up, on September 13 at 11 
AM at the Main Entrance. Our big Fall event, the Opening Dinner, 
will be on October 18 and we are in the process of planning this 
program. Be on the lookout for your invitation in the mail soon. 
I hope to see you there!

On behalf of my husband Michael, my children Rachel, 
Abby, Leo and Emma, and myself, we wish you all a Shana Tova 
U’metukah, a sweet and happy New Year!
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TIKKUN OLAM . . .

Save the Dates!
Cook for a Friend

Sundays, October 15, November 19, December 
17, February 11, March 17, April 7, May 19

9:30 AM (Prep to begin at 9 AM) 
and MLK Day – Monday, January 15, 9:30 AM

September/October 2023  11

Message from the Co-Chairs
Melissa Sayer and Norma Dworkin

It’s hard to believe that a new year is upon us again! A time 
for self-reflection and planning for the days ahead. As Jews, it is 
incumbent to all of us to help make this world a better place.  Our 
Tikkun Olam committee needs new ideas and new leadership.  If 
anyone has time to give or would like to initiate a charity program 
please contact us.  There is so much more that can be done within 
our community and neighboring areas. Har Zion Temple has the 
manpower.  Please let’s use it!!  From our family to yours Shana 
Tova U’metuka!

Melissa Sayer msapirosayer@gmail.com
Norma Dworkin nldworkin58@gmail.com

GET READY – GET SET – KNIT!!
Our Shul Stitchers knitters and crocheters have been busy this 

summer starting new projects and finishing uncompleted ones.  
We are now looking forward to doing more mitzvot!  We are ready 
to start a new year of making beautiful knitted blankets, hats or 
scarves and giving them to those who are in need of warmth 
and beauty in their lives. 

 We’d love you to join us!  Just come to a Shul Stitchers meeting, 
and we’ll provide the needles, yarn, knitting/crocheting lessons, 
friendship and fun!!  

Meetings are held on Tuesdays, 11:30 AM-1:00 PM (except 
for MLK Day): Sept. 5, Oct. 10, Nov. 14, Dec. 12, Jan. 15-MLK 
Day of Service, Feb. 13, Mar. 12, Apr. 9, May 14, Jun. 11.

In July we donated to the Israeli Lone Soldier program.  Thank 
you Rabbi Shawn for bringing and delivering our handmade hats 
and blankets made with love to the soldiers. Later in July, JRA 
received baby, youth and adult-sized twin blankets for their new 
immigrants to cozy up with on cool nights. 

This summer Robin 
Seeherman and Andy 
Coren delivered hand 
knitted blankets to 
Julie Roat, JRA’s Chief 
of Operations. 

 The Jewish Relief 
Agency serves any 
household in need of
food assistance re-
gardless of religion, race, ethnicity, background, or sexual 
orientation.  

Learn more about JRA at their website JewishRelief.org. 

Wednesday, September 27
7:00 PM

Michael Posner
Leonard Cohen Untold Stories               

Wednesday, October 11
12 Noon Lunch & Learn

(Virtual from Israel)
Jonathan Porath

Here We Are All Jews               
Monday, October 16

7:00 PM
Richard Hurowitz

In the Garden of the Righteous               
Wednesday, November 8

7:00 PM
Info to come                

Wednesday, December 13
1:00 PM

Pam Jenoff
Code Name Sapphire               

Monday, December 18
 7:00 PM

Cynthia Ehrenkrantz
Seeking Shelter               

Wednesday, January 10
1:00 PM

Gioia Diliberto
Coco at the Ritz

               

Monday, January 15
7:00 PM

Peter Blauner                     
Picture in the Sand

               
Monday, February 12

7:00 PM
Christopher Gorham

The Confidante
               

Monday, March 18
7:00 PM

Debby Applegate
Madam
               

Monday, April 8
Info to come

               
Tuesday, April 9

7:00 PM
Judy Rakowsky

Jews in the Garden
               

Wednesday, April 10
7:00 PM

Oren Schneider
The Apprentice of 

Buchenwald
               

Thursday, April 11
Info to come

The Sisterhood of Har Zion Temple and the 
Department of Lifelong Learning proudly present  

“Open a Book…Open Your Mind.”
Admission is $18 per author or $180 for the series

All programs will be in-person – check your emails closer 
to the program date.

The Eleventh Annual
Open a Book…Open Your Mind

for 2023-24

This program is brought to Har Zion Temple
in collaboration with  the 

Jewish Book Council. 

For reservations, call 610-667-5000, 
email us at eberton@harziontemple.org 
or go to harziontemple.ticketleap.com.

Bimah flowers for Yom Kippur are sponsored 
by the Friedland Family

in memory of Annette & Jack Friedland.

Sisterhood would also like to thank the sponsors 
of the Bimah flowers for Rosh Hashanah.

mailto:msapirosayer@gmail.com
mailto:nldworkin58@gmail.com


HAR ZION TEMPLE
MEMORIAL RESOLUTION FOR WILLIAM “BILLY” PERILSTEIN

William “Billy” Perilstein, past president and long-time volunteer leader at Har Zion Temple, died on May 20, 2023 (29 Iyar 
5783). Billy was a lifelong member of Har Zion. A combination of the Covid pandemic and declining health, limited Bill’s 
ability to participate in recent years, but at all times Billy remained interested in Har Zion and its community.

Billy was born on June 6, 1933, in Philadelphia, the son of Nathan and Rose Perilstein, brother of Paul Perilstein (Adeline), 
Edgar Perilstein (Charlotte), Harold Perilstein (Florence), Charlotte Kirschner, and Betty Krestal (Larry), who predeceased him.  
Billy graduated from Overbrook High School, class of 1951. He subsequently attended and graduated from the Wharton School 
of the University of Pennsylvania, Class of 1954, with a B.S. in Management, majoring in Engineering/Industrial Management.

After graduation, Billy served in the US Armed Forces. He was honorably discharged in 1955, at which time he joined the 
H. Perilstein Glass Company. H. Perilstein Glass Company was subsequently sold to Chromalloy. In 1978, Billy founded Wm. 
Perilstein Glass Company in Cherry Hill, New Jersey. Later Billy joined Allied Glass in Clarks Summit, PA as Sales Manager, 
where he worked until his retirement in 2017. The glass industry was an integral part of Billy’s life.

Billy personifies the Har Zion Temple tradition in the fullest sense. There was not a time that Har Zion Temple was not part 
of Billy’s life. His parents, Nathan and Rose, were actively involved in the life of Har Zion, Nathan serving as a member of the 
Board of Directors. Billy graduated from Har Zion Religious School, celebrated his Bar Mitzvah at Har Zion, and was confirmed 
at Har Zion. Billy and his beloved wife “Cookie” (Marianne Sall), also a Har Zion lifetime member, were married at Har Zion 
Temple. During their many years of membership, Billy and Cookie shared many simchas with the Har Zion community.

As a young adult, Billy became involved in all aspects of congregational life at Har Zion Temple. Billy was elected to the 
Board of Directors and became an officer for the first time in the late 1960’s.  Billy served in many officer capacities, including 
both as a Senior Vice President and then Executive Vice President. He served as chairman of many committees and programs 
at 54th Street, Radnor and Penn Valley. In particular, Billy was actively involved in all aspects of the planning, construction 
and opening of the then new Har Zion Temple building in Penn Valley in 1976.

Billy was elected President of Har Zion Temple in the spring of 1979 and served a term of one year. During his term of office, 
year three in Penn Valley, Har Zion experienced rapid growth. At the same time, working with both the Board of Directors 
and the entire membership, Billy instituted the “burn the mortgage campaign.”  The rapid success of this campaign enabled 
Har Zion to grow, unfettered by any long-term financial burdens.

Following his term as President, Billy remained active in leadership, a regular attendee and active participant at meetings 
of both the Executive Committee and Board of Directors. Billy remained particularly interested in the financial health of Har 
Zion. He was a mentor to Presidents who followed him. 

As active as Billy was on the business and financial side of Har Zion, Billy never forgot that Har Zion was a dlitz zia (beit 
tefilla), a house of prayer. Billy regularly attended both Shabbat and holiday services, as well as daily minyan and he wrapped 
his tefillin daily.

In addition to Har Zion, Billy devoted his time and philanthropy to the Jewish Federation of Greater Philadelphia, as well 
as to the Philadelphia Geriatric Center (now Abramson Senior Care), where Billy served as President and long-time member 
of the Board of Directors. In addition, many of Billy’s deepest friendships were nurtured by his charitable efforts on behalf of 
the Golden Slipper Club. Golden Slipper honored Billy for his many contributions with the prestigious Gold Medallion Award.

Billy and Cookie traveled around the world, in particular to Israel numerous times, and once to the then Soviet Union in 
order to visit and support Soviet Jewish dissidents. In 1986, Billy and Cookie were with dissident Natan Sharansky, when he 
received word that he could leave Russia and emigrate to Israel.

In addition to Cookie, Billy is survived by and was the proud father of Linda Applebaum (Joel z”l), Robert and Nancy Toll 
Perilstein, Ronald and Jayne Davis Perilstein, and Margie Wargon; proud grandfather of Julie Mozes (Daniel), Matti Burnett 
(Max), Alex Perilstein (Erika), Samuel Applebaum, Molly Applebaum, George Perilstein (Tayarish Poe), Elana Perilstein 
(Paiboon Choollin), Jesse Wargon, Talia Wargon, and Ava Wargon; and proud great-grandfather of Henry, Ari, Max, Rena, 
Miriam, Valerie and Binyamin.

Billy was a humble and sincere person, the essence of goodness. He believed that every person was his equal, offering his 
sincere attention, as well as advice and assistance along with respect for their dignity.

We miss Billy and his significant contributions to the Har Zion Temple community.
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that this Memorial Resolution be spread on the minutes of the Board of Directors of 

Har Zion Temple, a copy be published in the Har Zion Bulletin, and copies be sent to Billy’s family.

June 2023
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GIFTS TO THE CONGREGATION
GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED

(continued to next page)

CHARITY FUND	
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Esther Balkin	 Elliot Rosen
Robyn & Michael Barrett	 Caroline & Ron Mentel
The Boni Family	 Sara Cohen
Judy & Merrill Brown	 Elliot Rosen’s presidency
Stephen D. Chopnick,	 Rosa Brownstein
Dorene & Steven Karasick
Sherry & Brian Effron	 Julie & Andrew’s wedding,
	 Barry Segal’s birthday
Lewis & Fredy-Jo Grafman,	 Sara Cohen’s birthday
Minna Immerman, 
Reuben & Judith Rohn,	
John & Kathy Spencer,
Carol & Robert Summers,
Jane Zolot		
Barbara Kardon	 Community Seder
Barry Kliger	 Sheila Kliger’s birthday
Sandra Kohn	 Sara Cohen’s birthday
Norman & Kay Lewis	 Charlotte Muchnick’s birthday
Drs. Barry & Debby Lurie	 Stanley & Lita Cohen’s grand-
	 daughter
Charlotte Muchnick	 My birthday Aliyah, gratitude for 
	 a loving HZT community, Gavi Miller 
	 for his work at HZT, my teachers
Morria Pedowitz	 Dr. Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani 
Melinda Hochberg & 	 Jean Herz
Ellen Pries
Meryl Raskin	 Appreciation of Passover services
Carrie & Gary Ratner	 Talia Bernstein’s Bat Mitzvah
Jason Rubenstein	 Welcoming Cantor Herman to HZT
Cathi Snyder	 Aufruf
John & Kathy Spencer	 Sara Cohen’s Birthday
Amy & Gary Steinberg	 Lynne Landsburg
Charles & Pam Vinocur	 Charlotte Muchnick’s birthday and
	 all she does to make the world a
	 better place
Maxine & Jay Waxman,	 Ellen Pries
Vivian Young & Ali Freed	
Elliot & Sue Weinstein	 Maddie Brownstein’s Bat Mitzvah
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Faye, Sheldon & Jacob	 Henry Shrager
Bass, Julie & David Becher,	
Barbara Block, Karen & 
Stewart Cohen, Robin 
Driansky, Gary Falk & 
Lynn Shesser, Jill & Mark 
Fishman, Meredith & Josh 
Friedman, Ken & Sidell 
(Sid) Geller, Gilbert Family,	
Mary A. Hearn, Howard & 
Sheri Hertzberg, Cindy & 
Paul Imber, Mona & 
Lance Kolsky, Sylvia 
Kreithen, Nancy & Morris 
Kurtzman, Laurie & Harry 
Landsburg, Evan & Elisa 
Lock, Michael K Lopen,	
Debby & Barry Lurie,	
Mallen Family, Connie & 
Don Meth, Charlotte S. 
Muchnick, Helene & Lenny 
Nelson, Arlene & Albert 
Perlstein, Ronald & Jayne 
Perilstein, Russell & Cindy 
Reisner, Robin & Fred 
Robbins, 	
Maxine & Elliot Rosen	
Sheila & Lou Schafer	
Kathy & Richard Soloff	
Carol & Steve Solotoff	
Bonnie S. Squires	
Roberta Sydney	
Sheila Sydney & Family	
Pam & Chuck Vinocur	
Suzanne, Terry & Josh Waldman	
Dr. & Mrs. Barry Wisler	
Dr & Mrs Jeffrey Wuhl	
Arthur Berkowitz,	 Corrine “Chickie” Medway,
Rosa & Bruce Brownstein,	Henry Shrager
Janet & Andy Harmelin	
Boni Family	 Sheila Levine
Debbie Buchwald	 William Perilstein, Mildred Davis
Jon & Sue Burns,	 Corrine June Medway
Donna and Stanton 
Rultenberg	
Jackie & Don Camhi,	 Marvin Mandell
Jayne & Bob Shein	

CHARITY FUND (continued)
Gary Charlestein, Sandra	 Corrine “Chickie” Medway
Coblitz, Rhoda Eisman,	
Kolea Family	
Alan S. Dranoff	 Marvin Mandell, Henry Shrager,
	 Sheila Levine
Sherry & Brian Effron	 Miriam Klein, Ronald Stone
Carole Glasser	 Dr Walter Pedowitz
Lewis & Fredy-Jo Grafman	Mildred Davis, Henry Shrager
Terry Horowitz	 Arnold Kessler, Marvin Mandell,
	 Dan Alva 
Dorene & Stephen Karasick	Mildred Davis, Marvin Mandell,
	 Henry Shrager
Rachelle & Ron Kaiserman	 Henry Shrager, Lewis Rosen
Jamie & Warren Klein	 Maureen Abrams
Mr & Mrs. Stanton Moss	 Ann Pearl
Ellen & Michael Pries,	 Henry Shrager, Sheila Levine
Sue Ellen Rosenblum,	
Abraham Zellis	
Betsy & David Rentz	 William Perilstein, Selma Brothman
Sherrie Willner	 William Perilstein, Corrine Medway,
	 Henry Shrager, Sheila Levine
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF BELOVED
	 ON YAHRZEIT
Len Auritt	 Shelly Auritt
Esther Balkin	 Burt Balkin, The Raboffs, The Balkins
Joe Banner	 Audrey Banner
Robyn & Michael Barrett	 Morton H. Lerner, Edmund Barrett
Jeffrey A Bartos	 Mrs Adrienne K Bartos
Marilyn Becker	 Lewis Becker, Esther Kasinetz, 
	 Yetta Becker
Dona Horowitz Behrend	 Leonard Norman Horowitz
Barbara Berkowitz	 Emanuel Schwartz
Bluma Binder	 Saul Starusta, Rina Esther Binder,
	 Hana Bacal Starusta
Karnit Biran	 Shaul M. Asher
Albert Bivas	 Leon Bivas
Barbara Block	 Rose Shanis, Dolly Shanis,
	 Benjamin Block
Barbara Brown	 Sylvia Satinsky
Ronald Cantor	 Winifred Cantor
Gary Charlestein	 David Moore
Eileen Monahan Chopnick	Eleanor Monahan, James Monahan
Carole A Cleere	 Samuel Axel
Lita Indzel Cohen	 Frances Banks Cohen
Marcia Cohen	 Yetta Schneider
Richard & Debra Cohen	 Robbie Cohen, Rosalind Cohen,
	 Robert Cohen
Robin Dein	 Eugene H. Seltzer, beloved father
Denenberg Family	 Simon Denenberg
Lee, Jack, Marcy	 Liz Diamondstein
Diamondstein
Norma Dworkin	 Ronald Stubin
Jonathan Ellis	 Ruth “Pat” Ellis
Erlichmans	 David Last
Roni Feierstein	 Jerry Bernstein
Judy Feldman	 Rose Sperling
Jill & Mark Fishman 	 Jane Fishman Grinberg
Phyllis Flink	 Sylvia Friedman, Stephen Flink,
	 Morris Friedman
Ken Forman	 Edward Forman
Beth & Jerry Frezel	 Adolph Frezel, Beatrice Frezel
William J. Frezel	 William Frezel
Ina Fridkin	 Maye Sklarow
Ellen & Scott Furman	 Harold Furman
Irene Gasmer	 Sylvia Gasmer
Dr. Kenneth N. Geller	 Nathan Shifres
Lydia Gesoff	 Grandson Stephen Matthew Appel
Rick & Marilyn Goldberg	 Raymond Goldberg
Kathy Landau Goodman	 Cyrus Landau
Larry Goodman	 Joseph Goodman
Irene & Ben Greberman	 Betty Werner, Morris Abrams
Alan & Andee Greenbaum	Norman Greenbaum, beloved father
Andee Greenbaum	 Morris Glantz, grandfather	
The Grossman Family	 Samuel Grossman, Benjamin
	 Corson
Andy Harmelin	 Esther Harmelin, Herman Harmelin
	 Melvin Harmelin
Janet Harmelin	 Michael Johl, Lottie Johl
Caryn and Ian Harris	 David Gordon, Max Harris,	Sybil 
	 Gordon
Dr & Mrs Irv Herling	 Faye Gold, a wonderful sister
Bob & Melinda Hochberg	 Edna Hochberg, Samuel Wineburgh
Barbara Horowitz	 Anna Landow beloved grandmother
Terry Horowitz	 Joseph Bragin, Sylvia Horowitz,
	 Bessie Braginsky, Ned Langerman,
	 Lawrence Horowitz
Gail Rosen	 Dr. Herbert S. Rosen

CHARITY FUND (continued)
Isenberg & Rosenberg	 Myron Pomerantz
Families
Jim & Myrna Jacoby	 Samuel Jacoby, Ruth Levine, 
	 Samuel Jacoby
Stan & Pam Joffe	 Marjorie Minde, David Minde
Sandra Kagan & Family	 Nathan Kagan	
Susanna, Bruce, Andrew	 Suzanne B. Kaminsky, George
& Lauren Kaminsky	 Robinson, MD & Arline B. Robinson
Dorene Karasick	 Ruthe Schwartz
Barbara Kardon	 Estelle Kardon, Steven Kardon
Howard Kaufman	 Rose Kaufman
Jamie & Warren Klein	 David Klein
Dr. and Mrs. Barry Kliger	 Sophie Dick, Beatrice Kliger,
	 Nathan Kliger
Susan Kochman	 Sophie Dick, Barry Kochman
Mona & Lance Kolsky	 Rose Bachrach, Rose Nemeroff,
	 Sarah Cohen, Jean Bachrach
Sylvia Kreithen	 Carole Weiss
Lynne, Bill & Mitch	 Herbert T. Picus
Landsburg
Jill Lapensohn	 Alex Malamut
Sherman Leis	 Nannette Leis Simon
Melissa & Anthony Levin	 Alvin M Levin
Michele Levin	 Fannie Odlen, Robert Odlen,	
	 Adele Jacobson
Robert Levin	 Alvin M Levin
Howard & Bruce Levy	 Mitzie Levy, Benjamin Levy
Jonathan Lincoln	 Susan Lincoln
Margelle Liss	 Barbara & Earl Kendall
Meryl & Gary Littman	 Edith Podolsky Zebrowitz
Arnold & Florence Lovitz	 Anna Ben, Sarah Lovitz
The Lovitz Family	 Harry Lovitz
Gwen & Norman Lurie 	 Yitzchak Lurie, David Elan Lurie
& Family
Nancy Y. Markowich	 Frank L. Young, Pearl G. Young
	 Louis Young
Fredric Matlin	 Helen Matlin
Connie & Don Meth	 Samuel & Fay Wilf Bernstein
Lillian Meyers	 Anne L. Meyers
Ellen Milgrim	 Marjorie Baderak
Ellen Milgrim & Andrew	 Kenneth Kaiserman
Keiser
Ellen Milgrim, Andrew	 Ida S. Gorson
Keiser and Shirley Milgrim
Norma & Bruce Miller	 Elinor Buten Jacobs, Edward 
	 Jacobs
Steven & Beverly	 Morris Moskowitz
Moskowitz
Carole Moss	 Esther Glauser
Stanton A. Moss	 Cecelia Moss
Charlotte S. Muchnick	 Enid Flax, Joani & Howard Klein, 	
	 my beloveds
Eleanor Novick	 Morris Novick, Carl Bessel, Betty 
	 Sardinsky
Judy Novick	 Edgar London
Sarah Oaks 	 Arthur Oaks
Rhoda Orlow	 Dr. Jerome Miller
Elias Packman	 Bessie Packman, Morris Berger
Lawrence & Sheila Parish	 Pearl Oritsky Rovner, Ann Magilavy
	 Parish
Ann Cohen Pearl	 Morris J. Cohen
Myna Pearl & Family	 Harry Pearl, Richard B. Pearl
Arlene & Albert Perlstein	 Rose Gerbag, Lillian Perlstein
Jayne & Ron Perilstein 	 Herman Davis
& Family
Ellen & Michael Pries	 Isadore M. Marder, beloved father
	 and grandfather
Dan & Jess Pries	 Isadore Marder & Nancy Marder
Philip Rabie	 Anita Rabie
Meryl Raskin	 Raymond Raskin
Sharon and Sophie 	 Stephen Ritt, Jr
Robin & Fred Robbins	 Phyllis Freedman Weintraub,
	 Dottie Chudnoff, Raymond Goldberg
Edwin Rosenberg	 Blanche Pearl Rosenberg, 
	 Ozer Rosenberg
Joyce Rosenberg	 David Ben Yosef Rapp
Pincus Sall	 Ellie Sall Schlager, Harry Sall
Pincus & Lois Sall	 Samuel P. Cohen, Eleanor G. Cohen
Sayer Family	 Coleman Sayer
Louis & Sheila Schafer	 Beatrice Schafer, Nathan Kliger
Kristy & Jeff Schulman	 Frances and Morton Schulman
Alex Schwartz	 Adolph Schwartz
Maxine & Larry Schwartz	 Ann Schwartz
Robert Schwartz	 Nathan & Miriam Schwartz, 
	 Theresa Bergh
Segal Family	 Jack Weslo
Dr. Fredric Shecter	 Doris & Sydney Shecter
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CHARITY FUND (continued)
MarciaRose Shestack	 Jerome J. Shestack
Gabby Siegel	 Jim Starr, David Goodman
Paul Siegel	 Max Siegel, David Goodman
Mike Silver,	 Joseph & Ida Silver
Silver & Silver	
Richard & Kathy Soloff	 Jack Soloff
Bonnie Squires	 Lillian Stein, Dora Schreibman
Gary & Ann Stein	 Stanley L. Stein
Phyllis & Edward	 Herman Steinberg, Joseph 
Steinberg 	 Freedman
Peggy & Mel Sterling	 Phyllis Rasner
Susan & Paul Svigals	 Charles Tannenbaum, Junius 
	 Abramson, Robert Tepper
David Tabby	 Louis J. Tabby
Tanker Family	 Solomon Budman
Anne & Larry Walowitz	 William Wagman
Suzanne & Terry Waldman	Doris Rosenman
Judith & David Wachs	 Dr. Milton Graub, Gussie Wachs,
Family Foundation	 Fannie Birenbaum, Ellis Wachs
Rachel Wachs	 Lee Michael Graub
Margie Perilstein Wargon	 Betty Lou Malmud
Reisel Weinberger	 Myron Kanig, brother
Penny Weiner	 Judith Brown
Gail and Mare Weingarten	Craig Weingarten
Marc & Gail Weingarten	 Dorothy Weingarten
Deborah Weiss	 Charles Promislo, Pearl Promislo, 
	 Hyman Backman
Sherrie Willner	 S. Marshall Gorson
Judy & Harvey Zalesne	 Molly Goldman Spector, E Kinney 
	 Goldman, Abe Zalesne
Barbara Zuckerman	 Albert Zuckerman, Harriet Eisenberg

ABIRI LIFELONG LEARNING FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Alan S. Dranoff, Carol	 Rabbi Shawn’s Doctorate
Klein Kaplan, Joy & 
Bennett Keiser,	
Charlotte Muchnick	
Morria Pedowitz, Reisel & 
Ellis Weinberger 
Christine Grad	 Rabbi Shawn’s Doctorate, Maddie
	 Brownstein’s Bat Mitzvah, Vivian
	 Belsky, Gerald & Selma Spector's
	 anniversary
	
MICHAEL BECHER MEMORIAL 
ENDOWMENT FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF
David, Julie, Josh & Chloe	 Sheila Levine
Becher

JACOB & FRANCES BERKOWITZ FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Barbara Berkowitz	 Henry Shrager; William Perilstein;
	 Eleanor, mother of Jenny Isdaner

CHARLESTEIN-FREZEL SCHOLARSHIP FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF
Gary Charlestein	 Ronald S. Stone

BEN & MARIE CORSON BAR/BAT MITZVAH 
FAMILY CELEBRATION FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Beth Ann Kessler,	 Dr. Samuel J. Colton
CeCe Kessler	

SAMUEL FIRST FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Sandra First	 Sara Cohen, Birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sandra First	 Mildred Davis; Allan Dym, beloved 
	 father; Betty Dym, beloved mother;
	 Corrine “Chickie” Medway; Henry
	 Shrager; Jennie Moses First; Dr. 
	 Howard First; Ronald Stone

FREZEL FAMILY TIKKUN OLAM FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Norma & Jerry Dworkin	 Sara Cohen, Birthday
Christine Grad	 Steve Chopnick
Judy Shrager	 Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani’s 
	 Doctorate, Rabbi Haaz, Elliot Rosen                                       
Maxine and Jay Waxman	 Maddie Brownstein’s Bat Mitzvah,
	 Jill & David Brownstein’s Anniversary
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Andy & Bill Coren, Norma	 Hank Shrager
& Jerry Dworkin, Christine 
Grad	
Judy Shrager	 Billy Perilstein 
	
JONATHAN ERIC GLEIT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Rhoda Eisman	 Ruth Gleit’s birthday, Stanley N. 
	 Eisman
Ruth & Mort Gleit	 Charlotte Muchnick’s birthday, Ed &
	 Cyma Satell, Judy & Michael’s wed-
	 ding anniversary, Sara Cohen’s 	
	 birthday

JONATHAN ERIC GLEIT FUND (continued)
Ellen & Michael Pries	 75th Anniversary of Mort Gleit’s Bar
	 Mitzvah
Reisel & Ellis Weinberger	 Ruth Gleit’s birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Ruth & Mort Gleit	 Marvin Mandell, Henry Shrager,
	 Bathami Rosenberg, Stanley N. 
	 Eisman
Arthur & Myra Helfand	 Family members listed in the Book
	 of Remembrance, Bessie Gross,
	 Maurice Simpson, beloved uncle
Dr. Arthur Helfand & Family	 Nathan H. Helfand	
Judy & Jerry Feldman,	 Jonathan Gleit
Ellen & Michael Pries	

BIENA & RAPHAEL GOLDMAN 
MEMORIAL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Nanci Goldman & Steve	 Dr. Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani
Bergstein
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Nanci Goldman & Steve	 Nathaniel I. S. Goldman, beloved 
Bergstein 	 grandfather; Hanna Goldman Tess, 
	 beloved grandmother; Harry	
	 Milestone, beloved grandfather;
	 Henry Weitz, beloved friend; Henry
	 Shrager; J. Henry (Hank) Goldman,
	 beloved uncle; Sheila Levine;
	 Ronald S. Stone

SHIRLEY & NORMAN GREENBAUM 
YOM HA’ATZMAUT FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Alan & Andee Greenbaum	William Perilstein, Mildred Davis

JANE FISHMAN GRINBERG 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Amy & Phil Bursky,	 Sara Cohen’s Birthday
Stephen D. Chopnick,	
Christine Grad, Jean & 
Jay Herz, Sue Ellen 
Rosenblum	
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Betsy & David Rentz	 Henry Shrager

ELLEN J GROSSMAN CHILDREN’S 
SIMHA FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Jerry & Daniele Grossman	Maureen Abrams
Jerry Grossman	 Ellen Grossman
Jerry Grossman & Family	 Terry Grossman	

DR. ELIHU D. & DORIS M. GROSSMANN 
JEWISH EDUCATION FUND	
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Jay & Maxine Waxman	 Dr Ely Levine, Dr. Sara Cohen
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Lois & Scott Davidson,	 Henry Shrager
Ken Forman	
Michele Forman	 Yetta Saks
Maxine & Jay Waxman	 Arnold Ostroff

KEISER-WILF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
PASSOVER SEDER FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Elise Lessans,	 Birth of Jonah Evan Keiser
Connie and Don Meth 
Joy & Bennett Keiser	 Sara Cohen’s Birthday, Lynne 
	 Landsburg & Elliot Rosen’s 
	 Presidency
Mindy Silver	 Joy Keiser, Birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Joy & Bennett Keiser	 Henry Shrager

HELEN & ISADORE KIRSCHNER 
EDUCATIONAL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Michael & Patty Kirschner	 Sara Cohen, Birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Fred & Sue Kirschner	 Bill Perilstein

RICHELLE “SHELLY” KRAMER FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Eileen & Robert Kramer	 Lenny Feinberg, Harriette Aron,
	 Megan Arnold, Fannie Ecker
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Margie & Jeffrey	 Robert B Golder, Maureen Abrams,
Honickman	 Judy Gilbert-Gould, Marvin Mandell,
	 William Perilstein
Eileen & Robert Kramer	 Mitchell Abrams, Teri Lynn Auger

HUNTER AND MARNIE LANDAU SUMMER 
& HOLIDAY KIDDUSH FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Andrea & Ron Robbins	 Joy Landau for Max Spiegel’s Bar 
	 Mitzvah, Maxine Rosen for Max 
	 Spiegel’s Bar Mitzvah

LANDAU SUMMER & HOLIDAY KIDDUSH FUND (continued)
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Christine Grad	 Sheila Levine

CAROLINE & STANTON A. LEVIN FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Helene & Jerry Levin	 Brother of Alkis Alexiadis,
	 Caroline Levin, David Bradley
Mark S. Levin and Family	 Caroline Levin

MARCY LISS PRESCHOOL 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Iris & Steven Berkowitz	 Jamie & Brett Sandler’s mother
Margelle & Shelly Liss	 Ronald S. Stone

MADREGOT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Lydia Gesoff	 Sara Cohen, Birthday
Jane & Rick Kontopodias	 Birth of Binyamin Perilstein, Max 
	 Spiegel’s Bar Mitzvah, Maddie
	 Brownstein’s Bat Mitzvah, Sara 
	 Cohen’s Birthday, Marcia Epstein's
	 Birthday
Reisel & Ellis Weinberger	 Sara Cohen’s Birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Jane & Rick Kontopodias	 Doris Starankovic, Corrine “Chickie” 
	 Medway, Ronald Stone, Henry 
	 Shrager, William Perilstein

HAR ZION MUSIC FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Marilyn Becker	 Marcia Epstein’s Birthday, Sara
	 Cohen’s Birthday, Bat Mitzvah of 
	 Lita & Stanley Cohen’s grand-
	 daughter, Frances
Christine Grad	 Arnold Ostroff		
Deb & Jim Golden 	 Lee & Hope Kirschner’s grandchild
Christine Grad	 Janice Katz’s birthday
Judy & Jerry Novick	 Julie & Andrew’s Wedding
Judy & Michael Solomon	 Charlotte Muchnick’s Birthday,
	 Sara Cohen’s Birthday, Marcia 
	 Epstein’s Birthday
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Marilyn Becker	 Hank Shrager
Stephen D. Chopnick	 Ronald S. Stone 
Deb & Jim Golden	 Mildred Davis, Henry Shrager
Judy & Jerry Novick	 Ronald Stone

ROSE & NATHAN PERILSTEIN FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Jayne & Ron Perilstein	 Julie & Andrew’s wedding
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Louis Brown Albert,	 William Perilstein
Gail Allen, Ryna Alexander,
Penny August, Barbara & 
Michael Ayes, Helen Baer,
Robyn & Michael Barrett 
& Family, David, Julie, Josh 
& Chloe Becher, Lisa & 
Arthur Berkowitz, Ilene & 
Larry Berman, Jamie & 
Kenny Bleznak, Roger 
& Joslyne Braunfeld,
Francine Broder, Doris 
Brooks, Sandy & Sid Brown,
Peggy & Joe Carver,	
Barbara & Ken Chapman,
Gary Charlestein,
Stephen D. Chopnick,
Winston & Ellen Churchill,
Karen & Stewart Cohen 
& Family, Robin Cohen
Bess M. Collier, Susie & 
Larry Cutler, Eileen Davis,
Howard & Barbara Davis,
Robin & Bob Dein,
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Drew,
Lorraine & Stuart Drobny,
Drs Michael & Deena Ebright,
Vicki & Gary Erlbaum,
Lynn & Murray Fein, Dr & 
Mrs Gary Finkelstein, Sandy 
First, Paul & Caren Fires,
Annabelle Fishman,
Jill & Mark Fishman,
Lou & Rhonda Fryman,
Megan, Remy & Hilton 
Gilberg, Newt, Renee & 
Arthur Gold, Nanci Goldman,
Lori & Rick Goldstein,
Sharon & Fred Gomberg,
Fredy & Lew Grafman,
Mindy & Kent Gushner,
Norman & Gail Gutman,
Lisa Heller & Harry Roth,
Richard & Marsha Herman,	
Howard & Sheri Herzberg,	

(continued to next page)
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ROSE & NATHAN PERILSTEIN FUND (continued)
Margie & Jeffrey Honickman,
Terry Horowitz, Missy & Dan 
Jacobs, Dorene & Stephen 
Karasick, Carole & Samuel 
Karsch, Joy & Bennett Keiser,	
Andrew Kessler, Beth Ann 
Kessler, CeCe Kessler,
Sharon & Joseph Kestenbaum,
Karen B. Kramer, Kolea Family,	
Sylvia Kreithen, Nancy & 
Morris Kurtzman, Laurie & 
Harry Landsburg, Adam & Sara
Laver & Family, Maribeth & 
Steve Lerner, Michele & Robert 
Levin, Suzin & Howard Levy,
Ricki & Mark Libeskind, Susan 
Liebeskind, Harry Lorber,
Judith Love, Ellen Milgrim & 
Andy Keiser, Michael I Mann,
David & Jodi Miller, Sylvia, 
Michael & Becca Miller, Carole 
& Stanton Moss, Dale & Karen 
Nash & Family, Judy & Jerry 
Novick, Brian Paszamant,	
Martha Pate, Nancy Pearl	
Myna Pearl, Arlene & Albert 
Perilstein, Barbara & Michael 
Perilstein, Joel P. Perilstein,
Bette Perilstein Perlman,
Joyce & Frank Podietz,
Rochelle Rappaport, Jane 
Rosenblum, Anne & Harvey 
Rubin Raxenberg, Meer, 
Rubinstein, LaPalme, Weisberg,
Boyle & Brogadir Families,
Andrea & Ron Robbins, Robin 
& Fred Robbins,Maxine & Elliot
Rosen, Sue Ellen Rosenblum,
Edwin & Joyce Rosenberg,
Joan Rosenberg, Jim & Nicole 
Shaeffer, Kathy & Richard 
Soloff, Bonnie Squires, Roy & 
Faith Stander, Amy Stein,
Tammy & Michael Steinberg,
Carol & David Stiefel, Lisa & 
Brett Studner, Mr & Mrs Stanley 
Tinter, Trianon Apartments,
Dr & Mrs Barry Wisler, Joseph 
Wolfson, Ralph & Cindy Yaffe,
Joan Zolot & Family

PRAYER BOOK FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Stephen D. Chopnick	 Henry Shrager, Sheila Levine

RABBI’S SCHOLARSHIP FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Marisa & Josh Cohen	 Claire Cohen baby naming
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Barbara & Michael Ayes	 Corrine “Chickie” Medway

BENJAMIN RABINOWITZ FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Marsha & Richard Herman	 Henry Shrager

ANDREA & RONALD S. ROBBINS 
EDUCATIONAL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Rosa & Bruce Brownstein,	Max Spiegel’s Bar Mitzvah
Stephen D. Chopnick,
Lewis & Fredy-Jo Grafman	
Christine Grad	 Andrea Robbins’ Birthday, 
	 Max Spiegel’s Bar Mitzvah
Andrea & Ron Robbins	 Zachary Schulman’s graduation,
	 Nathan Pedowitz’s graduation,
	 Alec Kasell’s graduation, Sara
	 Cohen’s Birthday, birth of Kobi Alan
	 Gamliel	
Jeff and Kristy Schulman	 Max Spiegel’s Bar Mitzvah
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Andrea & Ron Robbins	 Mildred Davis, Maureen Abrams,
	 Henry Shrager, Irvin Levick, Ronald 
	 Stone

BERNICE T. & JAY H. (Z”L) ROSENFELD FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Roy and Faith Stander	 Henry Shrager

TEMA & BERNARD ROTH SCHOLARSHIP 
AND ENDOWMENT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
The Keiser Family	 Karen & Stewart Cohen

JACOB & GOLDIE SALL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Joy & Bennett Keiser	 Charlotte Muchnick’s birthday
Jayne & Ron Perilstein	 Joy Keiser
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Joy & Bennett Keiser	 Mildred Davis, Maureen Abrams,
	 Ronald Stone	
Jayne & Ron Perilstein	 Ronald Stone
Roberta Sall	 Betty Lou Malmud, Jamie Moss

ADOLPH SCHWARTZ FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sheri & Howard Herzberg	 Irvin Levick

HERBERT E. SQUIRES FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Michele & Adam Sherman	 Maureen Adams
Lois Squires, Janna 	 Herbert Squires on Yahrzeit
Weinerman and Michele 
Sherman

HARRY & JENNIE TOUB FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Pamela & David Berkman	 Jerry Toub
Marilyn Toub	 Herbert Wernick, Maxine Wernick
	 Dries, Jerry Toub, Beatrice Toub,
	 Benjamin Toub, Joseph Ball

HAZZAN ELIOT VOGEL FUND FOR MUSIC 
AND CULTURAL ENRICHMENT
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Christine Grad	 Ruth Suarez
Andrea and Ron Robbins	 Hazzan Vogel for Max Spiegel’s
	 Bar Mitzvah
Judy Shrager	 Cantor Eliot Vogel
Maxine & Jay Waxman	 Judy & Michael’s wedding anniver-
	 sary
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Beverly & Mark Goldberg	 Marvin Mandell
Christine Grad	 Corrine “Chickie” Medway
Sheila & Louis Schafer,	 Henry Shrager
Maxine & Jay Waxman	

VOLUCK CHAI PLAQUE FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Dr Robert & Maxine	 Henry Shrager
Shusman

RANDY MARC WEINSTOCK AND JOEL 
BENJAMIN WEINSTOCK FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
David, Rebecca, Jeremy, 	 Dr. Marcus Friedman, Selma
& Jonathan Weinstock	 Brothman, Charles Meyer’s father,
	 William Kamerling, Arthur Miller, 
	 Mark Rabinowitz’ father, Andrew 
	 Poulshock, Dr. Stan Dresnin, 
	 Mildred Davis, Maureen Abrams, 
	 Samuel Colton, Dr. Gary Romisher, 
	 Henry Shrager

The Joy of Shabbat Dinners

Need Your Support

BE A SPONSOR!

In order to assure the continuity and viability 
of our low-cost Joy of Shabbat program, we need sponsorships. A 

sponsorship is $360.00 and will help maintain the low 
per-person cost as well as help cover the increasing costs of food, 

supplies and labor.

SISTERHOOD FLORAL FUND
Lydia Gesoff	 Rachel & Andrew Spiegel/In honor 
	 of Max becoming a Bar Mitzvah and
	 wishing the family good health and 
	 happiness
HZT and HZT Sisterhood	 George Turbett/Wishing you a 
	 speedy and complete recovery 
Janice Katz	 Judy Shrager/In memory of your 
	 husband, Hank
Sheila & Barry Kliger	 Hope & Lee Kirschner/Mazel tov on
	 the birth of your granddaughter, 
	 Sloane Jenna; Judy Shrager/In 
	 memory of your husband, Hank; 
	 Lynne Landsburg and Elliot Rosen 
	 – as you embark on this new 
	 adventure, we want to wish you
	 good health and happiness; Sara 
	 Cohen/In honor of her 95th birthday
Susan Kochman	 Hope & Lee Kirschner/Mazel tov on
	 the birth of your granddaughter,
	 Sloane Jenna
Lynne & Bill Landsburg	 Judy Shrager/In memory of your
	 husband, Hank; Ron & Jayne 
	 Perilstein and family/In memory of 
	 Jayne’s mother, Mildred Davis and
	 Ron’s father, Billy; Rabbi Shawn
	 SimonHazani/In honor of receiving
	 your honorary doctorate and Sara 
	 Cohen Dedication to Education 
	 award; Dr. Ely Levine and Family/In
	  memory of your Aunt Sheila Levine
Carole & Stanton Moss	 Dan Singer/In memory of your 
	 mother Doris
Gretel & Ernie Posner	 Irwin Medway/In memory of your 
	 dear wife, Chickie; Judy Shrager/In
	 memory of your husband, Hank; 
	 Marianne Perilstein/In memory of 
	 your husband William; Peggy & Joe
	 Carver/To say thank you
Maxine & Jay Waxman	 Reisel Weinberger/In honor of your 
	 birthday
Reisel & Ellis Weinberger	 Charlotte Muchnick/Mazel tov on 
	 your 90th birthday and continued 
	 good health and happiness; Hope
	 & Lee Kirschner/Mazel tov on the 
	 birth and baby naming of grand-
	 daughter, Sloane Jenna; Irv Medway
	 and family/in memory of Chickie, 
	 wife, mother, grandmother and great
	 grandmother, may her memory be 
	 a blessing; Ronald Perilstein/In 
	 memory of your beloved father, 
	 Billy; Judy Shrager/In memory of 
	 Hank, beloved husband, father and 
	 grandfather
Judy & Alan Workman	 Judy Shrager/In memory of your 
	 husband, Hank
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E x p l o r e  E x c e p t i o n a l  F i n d s 

F o r  t h e  m o s t  u n u s u a l  s e l e c t i o n  o f  B a t  M i t z v a h ,  We d d i n g ,  A n n i v e r s a r y,  B i r t h d a y,  S w e e t  1 6 

j e w e l r y  a n d  g i f t s .   E x c e p t i o n a l  F i n d s  i s  t h e  p e r f e c t  p l a c e  t o  c r e a t e  a  G I F T  R E G I S T RY . 

We  f e a t u r e  w e l l  k n o w n  d e s i g n e r  b r a n d s  s u c h  a s  A L I S O N  L O U ,  A D I N A R E Y T E R , 

S P I N E L L I  K I L C O L L I N  a n d  m o r e .  C o m e  s e e  o u r  c u r a t e d  s e l e c t i o n  o f  c o l l e c t i b l e  d e s i g n e r 

h a n d b a g s  ( H E R M E S ,  C H A N E L ,  L O U I S  V U I T TO N )  a n d  a c c e s s o r i e s  f r o m  a r o u n d  t h e  w o r l d . 

8 4 0  W E S T  L A N C A S T E R  AV E  B RY N  M AW R        P H O N E  N U M B E R :  6 1 0 - 4 9 2 - 9 2 2 0

      @ E X C E P T I O N A L . F I N D S

T h e r e  i s  n o  o t h e r  s t o r e  l i k e  u s !
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New Horizons is THE resource for Active Seniors

For a glimpse of our wonderful programs and activities,

visit NewHorizonsSeniorCenter.org

We offer a robust array of remote and on-site, hybrid programming.
Programs are FREE and require advance registration.

Including TWO support groups, Creative Writing, and FIVE exercise classes: Tai Chi, 
Dance Fitness, Senior Fitness, and Healthy Exercise and Walking Club, Computer Tech 

Support, Book Club, World and National Affairs Discussion Group,
Knit and Chat, Grab and Go Meals, Special Events, Medicare Counseling and more. 

Debbie Seave Robinson, LCSW serves on the Board and provides counseling to seniors

For more information or to sign up, please call us at 610-664-2366.

Wishing you and those you love 
a year of good health, happiness and peace!

Shana Tovah 5784! 
Andrea Robbins, GRI, ABR, CRS

Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices
Fox & Roach Realtors

610-212-6848 (mobile) or 610- 527-0900 (office) or 
andrea.robbins@foxroach.com

Offering Personalized Professional Services in 
All Aspects of Real Estate

Selling on the Main Line in Montgomery, Delaware and 
Chester Counties since 1979

MAIN LINE
Foot & Ankle Center
	 Michael R. Grossman, D.P.M.*
	 Anthony C. Cook, D.P.M.
	 Matthew K. Tran, D.P.M.

Shana Tovah!
2 BALA PLAZA, PL-33, BALA CYNWYD

610-526-9600
Pediatrics to Geriatrics

Wound/Diabetic Foot Care • Sports Injuries

On Staff at Lankenau, Bryn Mawr and Paoli Hospitals and also 
serving area Nursing and Rehab Centers

EMERGENCY/AFTER HOURS AVAILABLE

*Chief of Podiatry                                                   Podiatrist to
  at Lankenau Hospital                                                  the 76ers
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PA State Licensed / All caregivers are bonded and insured

215-885-7701 slhomecare.com

Helping to care for the 
people you love!

C r  
r t n 
l s n h 
 c . 

DAMON MICHELS
REALTOR

www.DamonMichels.com
610-668-3400

Call Damon For
All Of Your Real
Estate Needs!
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Please 

Patronize and Support

Our Advertisers

CHARLES FRIEL III
GENERAL MANAGER

216 Forrest Avenue
PO Box 284

Narberth, PA 19072-0284
610-664-0611      fax 610-649-8441

MAINTENANCE  INSTALLATION  DESIGN

PROUDLY SERVING HAR ZION
OVER 30 YEARS

3489 Ridge Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19132

(215) 214-9859

deluxecateringphiladelphia.com

Classical Caterers
1001 Finnegans Lane
North Brunswick, NJ 

08902

732-297-6444
www.classicalcaterers.com

610.660.0680
Info@RosenCatering.com
www.LeslieRosenCatering.com

Find us on  
Facebook!

[I] CLASSICAL CATERERS 
1001 Finnegan's Lane 

North Brunswick, NJ 08902 
Tel: (732) 297-6444 Fax: (732) 297-3666 

Email: evan@classicalcaterers.com • www.classicalcaterers.com 

This Estimate/Invoice Prepared For ________________ _ Date ----------
Address _________________________ _ Phone (H) _______ _

Phone (Cell) _______ _ 

E-mail----------Type of Affair _______________________ _ 

Number of Guests _____ _ In Honor Of -------------------------
Date Desired Tl'me O AFTERNOON 

-----------0 EVENING --------------------

MAIN COURSE • Choice of 

COCKTAIL HOUR • 
Butler Style Hor D 'Oeuvres 
Cold Displays 
International Cooking Stations 

APPETIZER/ SALAD DUET 

WHITE GLOVE SERVICE - DINING ROOM

COMPLIMENTARY LIQUOR & BAR SERVICE 

VIENNESE TABLE/ PLATED DESSERT 

OCCASION CAKE 

CHECK ROOM, MATRON and BRIDAL ATIENDANT 

TABLE LINENS 

PRINTING, VALET PARKING 

YARMULKES 

PRICE PER PERSON 

SYNOGOGUE FEE 

RABBINICAL SUPERVISION 

SERVICE CHARGE 

Non-Refundable Deposit ..... $ ___ - Additional Deposit Required 8 Weeks Prior to Date of Event - Final Payment Due 1 Week Prior to Event 

X X 

ADDITIONAL REMARKS: --------------------------------

ALL PRICES ARE SUBJECT TO APPLICABLE TAXES 

USE THE SISTERHOOD SCRIP PROGRAM 
FOR ALL YOUR SHOPPING NEEDS!

Stock up on gift cards from Scrip – It benefits Sisterhood.

Acme – Giant – Whole Foods Market
Wawa – ShopRite – Target – Amazon – CVS 

AND MORE!

Why not support Sisterhood while planning your shopping days. 
Order your Scrip cards and be prepared whenever you shop! 

Please contact Susan Kochman, sbkochman@aol.com 
or 215-272-0475 for more info. 

mailto:sbkochman%40aol.com?subject=Scrip


Har Zion Temple
1500 Hagys Ford Road
Penn Valley, PA 19072-1195
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Conshohocken, PA

POSTMASTER:
TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL

CLERGY AND PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Seth M. Haaz, Senior Rabbi
Dr. Simon Greenberg, Rabbi Emeritus*
David A. Goldstein, Rabbi Emeritus*
Gerald I. Wolpe, Rabbi Emeritus*
Cantor Randy Herman, Cantor
Isaac I. Wall, Cantor Emeritus*
Eliot I. Vogel, Cantor Emeritus
Dr. Ely Levine, Scholar-in-Residence and Ritual Coordinator
Gavi Miller, Executive Director
Norman Einhorn, Director of Member Engagement
Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani, Director of Lifelong Learning
Sandi Toben, Director of Early Childhood Education
Dr. Sara H. Cohen, Educational Director Emerita
		                             * Of Blessed Memory

OFFICERS
Lynne P. Landsburg and Elliot Rosen, Co-Presidents
Hary F. Landsburg, Vice President, Administration
Jennifer Goodbinder, Vice President, Lifelong Learning
William A. Novick, Vice President, Membership & External Affairs
Alan Workman, Vice President, Ritual & Religious Affairs
Cindy Reisner, Secretary
Alan Seeherman, Treasurer
Howard Herzberg, Associate Treasurer
Tobi L. Millrood, Counsel

TRUSTEES OFFICERS
Andrea Robbins, Chair
Dr. Joseph R. Carver, Vice Chair
Stephen D. Chopnick, Secretary

CONSTITUENT GROUPS
Michele S. Perlstein, Sisterhood President
Jordan Landau, Men’s Club President
Jessica Rutstein Lazarus, HSA Co-President
Jenny Sacks, HSA Co-President

TELEPHONES
Synagogue 610-667-5000
Fax 610-667-2032
Email hzt@harziontemple.org
Website: harziontemple.org

Har Zion Landau Gift Box 610-667-2698

CATERERS
Classical Caterers, 732-297-6444 
Deluxe Catering, 215-214-9859 
Leslie Rosen Catering, 610-660-0680

Affiliated with the
United Synagogue of
Conservative Judaism

Har Zion Landau 
Gift Box

Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays 
10 AM - 3 PM 

Mondays, Fridays and Sundays by appointment

We offer a wide variety of Judaica, Giftware, Children’s Items 
and Hostess Gifts

You can still shop on-line at harziontemple.org/giftshop
Free gift wrapping and gift certificates are available

Questions?
Email us at giftbox@harziontemple.org

To make an appointment, contact Helene Nelson:
helene.nelson1@gmail.com or 610-416-9850

Your purchases at the Gift Shop help support all the wonderful 
activities and programs for our Sisterhood members and the 

entire Har Zion community. 

Do You Need a Ride?

Do you need a ride to attend 
services, meetings or programs? 

Just drop us an email at 
caring@harziontemple.org. 


